

KHMER COMMUNITY BAPTIST CHURCH

Tropeang Veng, Chakchunieng, Ang Shnoul, Kandal Province, Cambodia P.O.Box 2171 PHN3-Phnom Penh, Cambodia Tel: (855)12930541 Email: jojomiraflor@yahoo.com

Sept. 28, 2021

Dear Rev. Rodney Casteel and Callie Harbin Baptist Church Family,

Praying that this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the Lord's abundant blessings and protection. We praise the Lord for His grace that in spite of the lockdowns we were able to continue the ministry non-stop. We have our regular church service, devotions, visitation and continues study, even Vacation Bible School online. We even have our online ASL (American Sign Language) because we have 2 special children in our group; and they can all communicate with one another now as all of the children learn as well. They also have additional English lessons online by volunteer friends and they can relate better than before. Each of them can even play instrument of their own and sings better.

Since that there are still lockdowns and our movement are limited, we started preaching in FB live that we may be able to reach our members from afar and other Khmer speaking as well.

The HIV/AIDS Worship place construction is not yet done but the Lord allowed us to use it in our very first program in reaching for out of school youths in the place as we promote the Bible School (Highlands Bible College) with 4 years free schooling program. This will be a very important development in this place of Tropeang Chayng as there are lots of out of school youths here and drugs are even very much a problem in this area. The Village leaders and the adults are very much pleased to hear this program. This ministry is very close to my heart as I will be the one staying to lead this work and reach out. We have started this since 1998 in the city of Phnom Penh but they were re-located in this place, 30 kilometers away from our ministry center, but we tried reaching them out again.

We are packing some relief food for distribution as the Lord provide that we may be able to continually assist our members and other known people to us, especially at this time that some of them lost their job and are not allowed to go out because of this lockdown.

Our children school is continually in the service for the children as my son, Ptr. John Mark, is the one in charge of this ministry. Due to this lockdown, he was even able to teach the children to function in our church services. In Bible reading, prayer, in computer work and even using the projector; only the preaching we do alternately. The children memorize more Bible verses, even our special child who is deaf and mute recite it by sign language.

Thank you for your continuous partnership as you pray and support us, we are able to function as the Lord bless! Please continue to pray for the ff;

- 1. The Lord's protection for all of us as we minister
- 2. The construction of HIV/AIDS Worship place, to continue and finish it.
- 3. The children and other ministry need in this field.

Blessings,

Missionary Jojo Miraflor Khmer Community Baptist Church Cambodia









KHMER COMMUNITY BAPTIST CHURCH

Tropeang Veng, Chakchunieng, Ang Shnoul, Kandal Province, Cambodia P.O.Box 3415 Cambodia Post, Boeng Prolit, Phnom Penh, Cambodia 12258 Tel: (855)12930541 Email: jojomiraflor@yahoo.com; Facebook pages: The Miraflors in Cambodia, Just Faith It, & Khmer Community Baptist Church Ang Shnoul

Dec. 23, 2021

Dear Rev. Rodney Casteel and Callie Harbin Baptist Church and Family,

Praying that this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the Lord's abundant blessings and protection. It was a great blessing that the Lord allowed us to serve Him in the midst of these many tests around us. Regular service, devotions, prayer meetings and visitation are continually being done, even online classes for children and preaching in fb live is a great tool as well.

Amazing part on the side of our children they are starting to learn how to put up their personal testimony that they could share and furthermore reach out for their friends.

We are also able to promote the Highland Bible School as the government is now allowing us to conduct classes. Even the HIV/AIDS worship place is now slowly being use for Bible School promotion for out of school youths and others who can not continue studying in the college and also by distributing some assistance to villagers in need. We have 75 adults that came and 60 youths: having a blessing of 20 raise their hands that some respond to profess of receiving the Lord Jesus, amen! Thank you for praying with us! This was done in our church with our village leader assisting us.

As it is now allowed for us to conduct visitation openly and we are also able to visit more old members and their friends to come to the church and they did start coming. The Christian school have started 2 weeks ago under Ptr. John Mark and we are praying and expecting more children to join them in the coming days.

Prayer Request:

- 1. Please pray for our newly renovated gate as it will be destroyed by government authorities sadly because of their road widening plan and we will need some financial assistance for this.
- 2. Please pray for our transferring of some furniture needed with the pulpit, tables, bed and some chairs to the HIV/AIDS place. We are also installing some solar lights with CCTV as well.
- 3. Renewal of our visa for 1 year for me and Nena amount of US\$285.00 each.

Thank you so much to your much prayers and sacrifice for your partnership in this place speak much of our love and partnership together for the Cambodian souls and ministry itself. Merry Christmas and Christ filled New Year!

Blessings,

Missionary Jojo Miraflor **Khmer Community Baptist Church** Cambodia

Thank you for the support we received:

Oct. ----- \$50.00 Nov. ---- \$50.00

Dec. ----- \$50.00







